

# Calmore Infant School

Spring Newsletter 9 — Friday 8th March 2024

<u>Telephone</u>: 02380 865994



Email: adminossice@calmore-ins.hants.sch.uk
You can sollow us on twitter @calmoreinsants

Dear Parents and Carers.

What a busy week of celebrations! Thank you to the children who have made a book in a box to celebrate World Book Day. We are so impressed by some of the children's boxes and it has been lovely to see children making their own boxes within their discovery time. We enjoyed looking at books at the dinner table yesterday as well as hearing stories from our friends book in a box. Our kitchen staff surprised us and dressed up as different story characters.

Today we have celebrated 'International Woman's Day' talking about some inspirational women. In school we took part in the biggest ever football session to encourage more girls to play football. This is a national initiative with all the girls participating by playing football on the same day. The girls enjoyed playing football with each other and carried this on during

lunchtime.













Target Festival
A really big thank you to the parents and staff that helped to make this event possible.
The children had a super time and really enjoyed the event, trying new activities out.













Computing Workshop Wednesday 20th March 3.15— 4.00

Mrs Andrews is really looking forward to working with you and your child's teachers to share the ways in which we use computing in school.

This will be a hands on practical workshop with lots to do together for you and your child.

We are looking forward to sharing how we use technology in our school to support learning.



# KS I Sports Hall Athletics — Saturday 16th March 10-Ipm Testwood School

Year I and 2 will shortly be invited to sign up to this event, the children do not need any prior experience and will be taking part in different indoor athletics. All they need to do is wear their PE kits and bring a bottle of water with them. Parents need to transport and stay with their children during this event.

Please sign up on Arbor under the 'Trips' section.

### Attendance

This weeks whole school attendance is 94.4%.

Expected national school attendance is at least 95%.

This week the class with the best attendance is the Penguins class with 98.89%



## Well Done Certificates and Thank you Stars:



<u>Ducklings:</u> Archie, Phoebe & Riley

Owls: Myla, Tayler & Winston

Robins: Riley, Edward & Bella

Penguins: Heidi, Phoebe & Amelia

Goldginches: Honey, Oliver & Sidney

Swallows: Lily N, Umran & Robyn



We hope you all have a lovely weekend with your families, and we can't wait to see you all back in school next week ready for our Science week.

Mrs Willes and Mrs Weaver.